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Because music educators have many things on their minds, many think, ``I don’t have time for public relations and advocating my program – that’s someone else’s job.’’ They might be intimidated by the topic because they may not know how to write for the media or promote an event. However, few teachers realize that by being in the public eye as often as they are, they are advocating their music programs by default. 

Because NYSSMA – like MENC – believes public relations is a very important tool to have in our field, we have found a way to make it easier for our members to advocate their programs, empowering them to take the initiative. We feel they have to know how to do it, rather than being told they need to do it.
MENC’s position statement says:

`Even if music educators value advocacy, their efforts may

be less effective than they could be because they are

unaware of readily available advocacy tools.’

How can we make these documents readily available to our national and state memberships? 

The New York State School Music Association prides itself on the many documents it offers its members in support of advocating their programs. They are found in special `Press Room’ and `Advocacy’ sections of our website. Moreover, through a state-wide network of public and government relations, our membership is kept informed through these venues in addition to our many workshops, conferences and our magazine, School Music News. 

In the `Press Room,’ we offer news releases available for download. They are tailor-made to specific events related to school music programs and can be tailored with the specific information of a given situation. These releases allow music educators to quickly `fill in the blanks’ and mail, enabling them to quickly get the word out on an upcoming performance.

Could MENC offer `Swiss Cheese’ type releases available for its national membership in the `Press Room’ section of its website? Topics could include just about anything – from changes in state and national standards to a local Holiday choral performance.

